Cheyenne County School District #17-0003
Public Hearing on Proposed Tax Request for the 2019-2020 School Year
Leyton Public Schools Board of Education
September 16, 2019
7:20PM

The Leyton Board of Education met Monday, September 16, 2019 at 7:20 P.M. in the District’s
Administrative Office. Publicized notice of the meeting was posted at Leyton High School, Leyton
Elementary/JH School, at various businesses in the community and on the www.leytonwarriors.org
website on or before September 8, 2019. Said posting gave date, time, and location of the meeting.

1. Board President Jed Benish called the hearing to order at 7:20 P.M.
1.1. ROLLCALL
1.1.1. The following Board of Education members were present: Galen Bartling, Jed Benish,
Ryan Borges, Colleen Cruise, Kevin Henke, and Anne Rexroth. Absent: None.
1.1.2. The following Administrators were present: Superintendent Chris Geary and HS Principal
Nick Brost. Absent: Elementary/JH Principal Dana Morgan.
2. PROPOSED TAX REQUEST
2.1. Board President Jed Benish read the proposed tax request and opened the floor for comment.
3. PUBLIC COMMENT

3.1. Superintendent Geary gave a brief overview of the proposal including that property valuations
were down 4.47%, that the budget was 3.39% lower than last year, and that the levy request in
the Building Fund will be used for the High School Science Room remodel.

3.2. Patron Bud Gillespie stated that his property valuations, as well as others, did not go down in
Morrill County. Superintendent Geary confirmed that Morrill County valuations were static and
that Cheyenne County valuations were lower than last year.

3.3. No other comments were forthcoming.

4. MEETING ADJOURNED

4.1. Motion by Cruise, seconded by Henke to adjourn the hearing at 7:29 P.M. ROLL CALL VOTE:
VOTING YES — Cruise, Bartling, Borges, Henke, Benish and Rexroth. VOTING NO — None.
MOTION CARRIED: 6-0.
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yan Borges, Board Secretary Janella Kruse, Recording Secretary



